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Thank you.  My name is Mary Cardona.  I am the executive director of Wisconsin 

Community Media. WCM represents the cities, schools and organizations that produce 

television programs about our communities that appear on cable and other media outlets.  

 

I am here today to urge you to support a provision in the Governor’s Budget that allocates 

sufficient state aid to fully implement State Statute 79.097.  This statute was passed by the 

legislature in the last state budget.  It reduced the fees cable companies pay to municipalities 

for the use of city rights-of-way and -- at the same time – it created a plan to use state aid to 

fully reimburse municipalities for the lost revenue.  

 

In the last budget, $5 million was allocated to cover municipal losses.  This was enough to 

cover the losses in 2020.  However, twice as much aid is needed in 2021.  That’s because the 

statute directs cable companies to pay an even lower fee percentage in 2021.  For example if 

a fee was originally 5% it became 4.5% in 2020 and 4% in 2021.    

 

To cover the second fee reduction, $10 million is needed in state aid beginning in 2021. 

Section 501 in the Governor’s Budget would simply make sure a sufficient amount of money 

is set aside in this budget -- and in future budgets -- to compensate municipalities for the fee 

reduction given to the cable industry.   

 

533 city budgets have already been developed based on this promised aid. These cable 

company fees have long been used to fund the creation of local programming.  Any reduction 

harms our ability to offer the resources needed to cover what is happening in our local 

communities – to serve non-profits, schools, the business community, cities and community 

members.  I urge you to fully fund the state aid promised to municipalities in state law.     

 

Thank you. 

  


